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Object of Rotary 
The Object of Rotary is to encourage and 

foster the ideal of service as a basis of 
worthy enterprise and, in particular, to 

encourage and foster: 
First 

The development of acquaintance as an 
 opportunity for service;  

Second 
High ethical standards in business and 

professions; the recognition of the  
worthiness of all useful  

occupations; and the dignifying of each 
Rotarian’s occupation as an opportunity 

to serve society; 
Third 

The application of the ideal of service in 
each Rotarian’s personal, business, and 

community life; 
Fourth 

The advancement of international under-
standing, goodwill, and peace through a 
world of business and professional per-
sons united in the ideal of service 

The Four-Way Test 
 of the things we 
think, say or do 
1. Is  it the truth? 
2. Is it fair to all  
 concerned? 
3. Will it build  
 goodwill and better 
friendships? 
4. Will it be  
 beneficial  to all  
 concerned? 
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Club            Venue               Day & Time 

Brunswick Brunswick Country Club           Thu. 12:45 PM 
Glynn County Brunswick Hospital  Wed. 7:30 AM 
Jekyll Island Jekyll Island Club Hotel    Wed. 7:30 AM 
St. Simons Island Sea Palms   Tue.  1:00 PM 
SSI Marshes of Glynn   Epworth – Jinks Dining Room  Thu.  7:30 AM 
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December 18, 2012  

McGladrey Classic Update 

From the Davis Love Foundation: 

John McKenzie,  Scott Reid and Courtney Stiles 

Program Introduction by Wally Forsythe 

December 25:  No Meeting, Christmas Day observed. 

January 1:  No Meeting, New Year’s Day observed. 

January 8: Brandon Speeg, Conservation Coordinator, White Oak Conservation Center. 

January 15:  (Board Meeting).  Dr. Wilf Nicholls, Director, State Botanical Gardens 

(introduction by Martin Turbidy). 

January 22: Classification talks. 

Upcoming Programs 



Birthdays 12/18—1/7 
Sara Phelps   12/20 
Erik Kaufmann  12/21 
Wesley Cox    12/23 
Bob Brearley  12/28 
Lisa Anderson 12/29 
Craig Bolint 12/31 
Kent Capper 12/31 
Rees Sumerford 1/1 
Cindi Phillips 1/5 
Beverly McBride 1/6 
Chad Dixon 1/7 
  

 

Greeters 
12/18  Myra Albert 

 Millard Allen 

1/8 Lisa Anderson 

 Eric Andreae 

Rotobucks               $51    Paul Sanders III 

Club News, December 11, 2012 Meeting 

 

Christmas Luncheon—President John welcomed all to our annual Christmas Lunch 

Celebration, and thanked Ginny Johnson for hosting the event. 

Clyde Taylor gave an update on the death of Tom Sublett, Glynn County 

Commissioner and Rotarian, followed by a moment’s silence honoring Tom. Clyde’s up-

date was based on an 11am briefing from the County’s Sheriff department. We thank 

Clyde for the timely and concise information. 

Island to Island Project— We have now collected $3,200, which will be sent prior to 

year end. This leaves $1,800 remaining to make our $5,000 match from the Foundation. 

The project continues until March 31, 2013, so plan to give again in 2013 and receive 

another tax deduction.  

Rotaract Club—Six members and two faculty advisors were recognized. This Rotaract 

Club has already conducted their first meeting and identified fundraising projects. Officer 

installation is January 25, 2013, possibly with District Governor Bob Griggers in attend-

ance.  

Te Turner introduced our entertainment for the lunch celebration, the Tuesday Singers, 

led by Kathleen Turner. 

Attendance Data 

Data for the 12/11/2012 Club Meeting will be 

published as soon as available. 

Cart Buckets are on the tables. 100% of 

donations goes to Alzheimer’s research. 

Hold up and pass around the buckets. 

December 11, 2012 Program 

Christmas Lunch Celebration 

Hosted by Ginny Johnson 

 
Fellow Rotarian Ginny Johnson did an outstanding job planning and executing our an-

nual Christmas luncheon in the Sea Palms ballroom. The ballroom décor never looked 
lovelier bedecked with starched white chair covers, colorful centerpieces and trees and 
holiday décor all around. It was very festive and so was the menu highlighted by a de-
lectable plated lunch beginning with spinach salad with mushroom vinaigrette, followed 
by seared flank steak with bourbon inspired mushroom demi-glace, mashed potatoes 
and crisp green beans almandine. The dessert was a luscious layered chocolate pie! 
Yum! 

Then came the entertainment – compliments of the fine choral talents of Kathleen 
Turner, who once again graced our program directing holiday song by the eclectic group 
of the Tuesday Singers which included our own Te Turner. Also performing were three 
darling performers from Kathleen's Vi Fluentis Children's Choir. Many of our favorite hol-
iday carols were enjoyed and we all got to sing along too. During the entertainment,  
Marie Dodd played Santa delivering gifts to all the ladies! 

 Many thanks to event chairman Ginny Johnson, musical director Kathleen Turner, and 
all the performers who entertained us so beautifully during our annual luncheon celebra-
tion!  

Happy Holidays to all and to all a good night, until our next meeting on January 8th! 
See you next year! 

Salvation Army Holiday Bell Ringing Report 

Thanks to all of the forty-two St. Simons Rotarians who turned out at Winn Dixie and 
Harris Teeter during our three days of service from December 6th-8th to ring the bell for 
the best cause on the planet – The Salvation Army! The weather was comfortably balmy 
during our three days and donations were brisk as our Rotarians rang the bell with smil-
ing faces and enthusiasm. A number of fellow Rotarians upped our donations by placing 
generous checks in the buckets while we rang. Thank you so much! As of this writing, 
The Salvation Army has not reported to us the results of our efforts.  

Many, many thanks to all of you who made this valuable and inspired club effort hap-
pen! Happy Holidays! 


